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NABET-CWA and NBC Universal negotiators met again last week in New York City to
continue negotiations for a successor to the Master Agreement, which expired on March 31,
2009.

During this week of meetings, the parties continued to explore paths to resolve several remaining
open issues. Discussions and counterproposals focused on matters related to seniority, short
turnaround, wages, Content Producers/Digital Journalists and Solutions – the GE alternative
dispute resolution program.

The parties have no scheduled future meeting dates, but have agreed to keep communication
channels open.

In the meantime, members are reminded to ignore all rumors and contact your Local Union
Office with any questions or concerns.
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